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Matt is an enrolled member of the Native Village of Gambell on the Saint Lawrence 
Island in Alaska. Matt joined the Native American Rights Fund as a staff attorney in March of 
2013.  As a staff attorney at NARF, Matt has worked on numerous issues including protecting 
religious freedom, treaty rights, and constitutional rights. Matt has also fought hard to protect the 
voice of Native voters through successfully challenging restrictive voting measures that 
disenfranchise Native communities.   

Prior to joining NARF, Matt was an attorney with Cuddy & McCarthy, LLP, in New 
Mexico, and clerked for the Arizona Court of Appeals, Division One, with now retired Judge 
Patrick Irvine in 2008.  Matt received his J.D. from the Sandra Day O’Connor College of Law 
at Arizona State University in 2008, and his B.A. from Fort Lewis College. 


